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Dear Parents: 

March 20th is the first official day of Spring and we look forward with 

excited anticipation to this wonderful season.  We are very happy to say 

goodbye to the possibility of any more snow for this year (hopefully)! The 

children will soon enjoy nature walks around the grounds of the Center to look for signs of 

spring.   

 

Please welcome our Japanese Intern, Ms. Yukino! She is here to learn English, observe 

American children, families, education and culture. Ms. Jill and Ms. Jasmyne in Room 3 are 

mentoring her and we are enjoying a cultural exchange including a demonstration of making and tasting sushi. 

 

The teachers at Greenbelt Children's Center enjoy the opportunity to help the children discover the changes of 

each season.  Just imagine what it must be like to watch the beautiful miracles of springtime through the eyes 

of a young child!  We hope that everyone takes some time to celebrate the season of spring with his or her 

child! Go visit the library, the zoo, or a museum with your child, or go to a park – everyone plays! 

 

March Units 

This month the children will be learning about Things That Move, Engineering, Transportation 

and other Units.  We hope that all families are faithfully buckling their child in the back seat of 

vehicles with the appropriate child seat in order to keep all our friends safe.   

 

We believe it's important to introduce the children to the world of work through the next unit, 

Community Helpers. Parents, you are sincerely invited to participate by visiting the 

classroom to talk about your occupation (or a related one).  We suggest that parents 

bring "hands on" items to pass around or show to make the experiences more concrete for 

young children.  For example; painter: paintbrushes and rollers; accountant: adding machine 

with tape and office supplies; nurse/doctor: stethoscope and flashlight, etc.  If you can 

participate, please arrange a day and time with your child's teachers.  

 

Throughout the month, we will provide opportunities for the children to try out different roles from the world of 

work through dramatic play experiences.  We will also turn our dramatic play centers (aka house corners) into 

post offices, grocery stores, a hair salon, hospital, farmer’s market, etc.  

 

We are seeking empty food cartons, junk mail, dress up items, etc. that you might be able to 

send in to replenish some of the dramatic play materials for the Dramatic Play/Imagination 

Centers located in each classroom.  Please save these items for us! Bring them in any time! 

Your trash is our treasure! (OR ANYTHING ELSE THAT MIGHT BE GOOD FOR 

PRETENDING!)  

March Newsletter  
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Have You Checked the Bulletin Boards Lately? 

Did you know that every day you can find out all the details about what the teachers 

have planned for your child?  All you need to do is go to the classroom bulletin board 

that says, “Parent Information”.  Your child’s Daily Schedule is posted there as well 

as the Weekly Lesson Plans with all the activities that will occur each day.  You can 

find out what’s for breakfast or afternoon snack, what to help your child select for Show 

and Tell on Friday, and what story teachers will be reading to the children each day.  

You can find out what the classroom is discussing for Social Studies (circle time) or what the Nutritional 

Education Activity will be this week!  Please also remember that Mrs. Gee has a Parent Resource Bulletin 

Board outside the office where items of interest that come across her desk are hung to share, in addition to 

postings on the front door. It is our goal to keep you informed about resources and your child’s program 

everyday at GCC!  A brief minute or two daily will be time well spent! 

 

Upcoming Events! 

The flu outbreak is finally over! We have a lot of family events that were postponed from the last two months! 

Please, please come out and participate in our wonderful planned activities this month: 

¶ March 1 - Parent Café Planning Meeting  

6:30pm at Greenway Learning Center 

We must have at least one parent volunteer to hold a Parent Café! Please RSVP to Mrs. Gee 

¶ March 5-10 - Double Good Fundraiser (Popcorn) 

Completely done online, the link will be posted on Facebook and sent through Remind.com.  Please 

share with families & friends…all orders will be sent to their location! 

¶ March 6 - Piano Visitation Class 

¶ March 8 - Wolf Trap Master Artist, Kinderman!  

5:30-6:30 in the Terrace Room 

Parent/child activity 

Rhythm, Chants, and Space Games: Movement for Memory  

John Taylor, DC/MD/VA Wolf Trap Master Teaching Artist  

A highly energetic workshop led by John “Kinderman” Taylor integrates rhythms, movements and 

simple body part chants with more intricate spatial awareness games to demonstrate activities which 

help children identify and recall concepts such as colors, shapes, numbers, community relationships, 

modes of transportation and action verbs. Finger spelling and American Sign Language are 

incorporated as an aid in teaching the alphabet and developing fine motor skills. Sequencing games 

also build concentration, self-control and memory. 

¶ March 15 - Wolf Trap Master Artist, Laura Schandelmeier, Dancing STEM!  

5:30-6:30 pm in the Terrace Room, Parent/child activity.  

Dance your way through science, engineering and math with Master Teaching Artist Laura  
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Schandelmeier. Dance the life cycle of a seed to plant, create a dance to learn the Six Steps of  

Engineering, and count sets of dancers on the imaginary stage. Learn how you and your child can 

engage in active play while exploring STEM! 

¶ March 20 - Colgate Dental Van 

9:30am Free Dental Screenings and Education Program  

¶ March 20 - Fundraiser for GCC at Franklin’s Restaurant and Brewery in Hyattsville 

Visit Franklin’s for lunch or dinner and tell them you are there for Greenbelt Children’s Center at check 

out, also for purchases in their general store! Please tell you friends and family! 

¶ March 22 - Parent Café  

6:30-8:30 pm at Greenbelt Community Center! Dinner and child care, free! 

¶ March 29 - Spring Celebrations and Egg Hunts!  

¶ March 30 - GCC is closed for Spring Break.   

Happy Spring! 

¶ Mark your calendars, sign up in your child’s classroom and engage with us and other families! 

 

Ready Rosie!  
We are very fortunate that GCC was invited to participate in 

this very popular Parent Engagement Grant from the 

Maryland State Department of Education. All parents were 

sent an email or text invitation that invited you to participate. For each family that accepted the 

invitation, a message is sent by Ready Rosie every Monday with four short video clips for you to view 

and then engage with your child in the activity that you just viewed. Each is less than two minutes to 

view and take only a few minutes for you and your child to do together, with no special tools, just 

everyday things at home, in the grocery store, the restaurant, the car or wherever you may be with 

your child. The activities will help you to increase your child’s vocabulary, concepts of math or 

reading, science, health, etc. Remember, you are your child’s first and lifelong teacher! This is a very 

easy way for you to be the best at that! Research shows that parent and child conversation make a 

difference in how large a child’s vocabulary grows in the early childhood years, more than time at 

school or on any technology. You matter the most! Conversation Starters were sent home in Art 

Folders. Did you try any of them? Mrs. Gee would like to hear from parents that are using Ready 

Rosie, especially when your child’s teacher sends messages and special activities to you. Did you 

know that you have access to the Ready Rosie Library of Resources and can go there and search for 

activities that you would like to do with your child? All on your smart phone or computer! Please take 

a few minutes and try out Ready Rosie! Let us know what you think! 
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LENDING LIBRARY, Letõs Hit Our Goal! 
Remember to read at least 10 books per month from the GCC Lending Library! We 

have not yet reached our goal for each classroom each month. The goal is important 

because children benefit greatly when read to, it helps them to be successful in school 

& life. It’s been 30 years since Hart & Risley’s seminal research (reported in 

Meaningful Differences) uncovered what’s come to be known as the “word gap”—the 

startling gulf between the quality and frequency of adult–child conversations in some households versus 

others. (Source: Brookes Publishing Co.)  As you might imagine, the children immersed in environments with 

richer conversational opportunities came to school better ready to learn. Last year, the American Academy of 

Pediatrics (AAP) issued a policy statement urging pediatricians to encourage parents to read aloud to their 

children (Literacy Promotion: An Essential Component of Primary Care Pediatric Practice): 

“Reading regularly with young children stimulates optimal patterns of brain development and 

strengthens parent–child relationships at a critical time in child development, which, in turn, 

builds language, literacy, and social-emotional skills that last a lifetime.” 

The MD State Department of Education report of our pre-k grant includes our lending library participation rates, 

and the children can’t earn incentives if even ONE family does not meet the required numbers. Please make 

sure your family is working to help your child’s class be successful! 

 

Parents of children turning five by September 1st, 2018 should see Ms. Jill or Ms. 

Jasmyne about alternate Kindergarten options for the fall in Room 3’s 

classroom at Greenbelt Children's Center. We hope that there will be strong, 

continued support for the alternate Kindergarten program at Greenbelt 

Children’s Center.   

 

The benefits for your child include: the smaller class size, two teachers for more differentiated instruction and 

attention, full-day care to cover your entire work day, a calendar with more school days open, research-based 

curriculum that is approved by the MD State Department of Education and an excellent “Five Check” (MD 

EXCELS highest rating) NAEYC accredited early childhood program. These are very important things to 

consider as you make your choice for the fall. The value of our alternative kindergarten experience is 

exceptional. Please consider giving your child this gift the year before starting the first grade at public or 

private school. 

 

We expect to continue our partnership with Prince George's County Public 

School for the Pre-k Public School Program that is here at Greenbelt 

Children’s Center. The age of entry requirement to enter Pre-K is: “turning four 

years old by September 1st, 2018.” We now have the PGCPS School Calendar 

and school will start after Labor Day on September 4th for the 2018-19 school 

year. 

http://products.brookespublishing.com/Meaningful-Differences-in-the-Everyday-Experience-of-Young-American-Children-P14.aspx
http://pediatrics.aappublications.org/content/early/2014/06/19/peds.2014-1384.full.pdf
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Looking Ahead . . . THINK SUMMER!   
Be sure to start thinking about your summer schedules because you will definitely want 

your child to enjoy the special opportunities we are planning for them at our Summer 

Program this year!  We have been busy working on our Summer Activity Calendar; we 

have some wonderful special events planned to include some of the favorites that the 

children enjoyed so much last year!  The Summer Calendar will be available soon!  

Children attending the Summer Program can look forward to swimming at the pool, 

musical entertainment, drama and  science programs - just to name a few!! 

 

We anticipate our Summer Program to begin on June 18th and continue for 11 weeks 

until August 30th.  A Schedule Reservation form for your child will be sent home soon so 

that you will be able to reserve a space, before we offer spaces to the public.  It is very 

important to work on your summer plans now; we anticipate great demand and waiting 

lists, as has occurred in the past. 

 

Look for the Summer and Fall Intention Letter and Form that will be sent home with your 

child near the end of March.  This form will be due back to the office in early April.  It will 

have information about next school year's calendar and fees.  Parents will need to complete 

the Intention Form for the upcoming summer and fall program at Greenbelt Children's  

 

Center regarding your child's continued enrollment.  (Summer schedules will be due by 

May 15th.)  

 

Transition Plans 

An individualized transition plan for next year will be developed for each child as soon as parents notify the 

GCC office of their child’s plans for the coming year on the GCC Intention Form. It is important that teachers 

help each child to transition to the next classroom situation so that the child will feel secure and confident and 

know what to expect for the next assignment. Pre-k and Alternative K classes will have the opportunity to 

go on a Transition Field Trip to Greenbelt Elementary School to tour kindergarten and first grade and 

meet the people who work at an elementary school to prepare for that transition. Look for information 

soon. 

 

Parents who commit to our Fall 2018-19 Program by submitting their NON-REFUNDABLE 

$150.00 Materials Fee by April 13, 2018, will have tuition held at the current 2018 published 

tuition prices: Rm. 2, $247 per week/ Rm. 1 & 3 (pre-k or alternate K programs) at $226 per week 

(reminder- pre-k families will have grant subsidy to reduce tuition for families that are income eligible at certain 

levels and live in PG County, amount to be determined by grant funding) and $158 per week for Before & After 

Care for Grades 1st-3rd. If you miss the deadline, tuition will increase as per published rates for 2018-19, 

expected to rise by 2-3% to cover increased costs. 
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Thank You! 
Thank you to Ameerah Bridges, Arianna Rm 3, for the lovely Dr. Seuss bags for the 

Read Across America Celebration! 

 

 

 

Announcing the 2018 Week of the Young Child™! 

Join NAEYC as we celebrate our youngest learners on April 16–

20 with five fun-filled, themed days. All week long we’ll be featuring 

music, resources, and activity ideas for teachers and families that will 

make play meaningful learning fun! There is so much children learn 

as they enjoy music, explore food and cooking, build together, create 

art, and celebrate their families! 

 

Policy Reminders 
Everyone’s goal should be to keep all of our children healthy.  

¶ Please do not send your child, who has awakened with a fever, to school if you have 

given Tylenol or Motrin.  This just masks the symptoms until the medicine wears off and 

the fever returns; meanwhile the ill child has just exposed all the healthy children and 

teachers to the contagious illness.   

 

¶ Remember to keep your child at home until symptom-free for 24 hours, before 

returning to school.  Only send your child when your child is well enough to participate in 

all scheduled activities, including going outside to play, unless we have a doctor’s written 

order. Often fevers return within 24 hours, and your child can more easily become sick 

again if they are exposed to something new before they are completely healthy.  

 

¶  

- Best practices and state regulations prohibit staff to serve any fruit drink that has 

additives or sweeteners. Remember that GCC serves 100% fruit juice or milk, as well as 

water, at every meal or snack. Save your money! There is no need to send in juice drinks 

except when you sign up for parties and please only bring 100% fruit juice for those 

special events. Staff cannot serve anything less, even if parent sends it to school. 

 

 

 

http://naeyc.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f30a936eda8e5081795400815&id=724930dbe3&e=579d3f61b6
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¶ Portion Control! Remember that a serving for a young child age 2-5 

years is: ¼ cup vegetable or ½ cup fruit, one ounce of protein, ½ cup 

of rice, cereal, etc.  We sometimes see portions that are much too 

large packed in children’s lunches. Please do remember to send in 2 

fruits and/or vegetables each day for every lunch! Also, remember to 

make GCC a nut-free haven to protect the lives of our seriously 

allergic children and teachers. 

 

¶ Please remember to check your child’s extra clothes on a regular basis. Are they labeled with your 

child’s name? Are they weather appropriate? Did you include extra socks and shoes in case a puddle is 

encountered? Rain boots are always welcome! Help your child enjoy the outdoors this spring.  

 

  
 
This will be our fourth Greenbelt Parent Café that we collaborate with 2 other Greenbelt Programs. It is a great 

opportunity for parents to meet other parents, have adult conversation while the children are in free child care. 

Dinner will be served to your family before the event. It’s all FREE! Please join us at the planning meeting on 

March 1st and rsvp to attend the Parent Café by emailing this link: GreenbeltParentCafeRSVP@yahoo.com. 
 

Music Monday, April 16 

Sing, dance, celebrate, and learn 

Tasty Tuesday, April 17 

Healthy eating and fitness at home and school  

Work Together Wednesday, April 18 

Work together, build together, learn together 

Artsy Thursday, April 19 

Think, problem solve, create 

Family Friday, April 20 

Sharing family stories 

 

 

 


